
REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 

 

DATE: MARCH 9, 2011 

 

TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER 

 

BY:  RAMIRO ADEVA, CITY ENGINEER 

 

SUBJECT:  APPROVAL OF ADDITIONAL SERVICES FOR DESIGN OF STREET 

LIGHTING PLANS AND ADDITIONAL GEOTECHNICAL SERVICES 

FOR THE AGOURA ROAD WIDENING PROJECT AGREEMENT WITH 

KIMLEY-HORN AND ASSOCIATES, INC.     

 

 
The City has a consultant services agreement with Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc., for 
engineering design services for the ultimate alignment and build-out of Agoura Road, from the 
westerly city limits to Cornell Road.  Complete design of lighting plans for Agoura Road was 
included as part of this agreement, but only within the Agoura Village Specific Plan (Kanan 
Road to Cornell Road). 
 
As the City has moved forward with the design of the Agoura Road Widening Project (Project), 
the running and cycling communities have made inquiries regarding the street lighting along the 
entire Agoura Road Project corridor.  The build-out of Agoura Road, into a four-lane roadway 
with sidewalks and a Class II bike lane, will ultimately increase multi-modal use of this corridor, 
not just vehicular.   
 
On February 15, 2011, staff presented the Public Works Subcommittee with the issue of Street 
Lighting on Agoura Road for discussion.  The Public Works Subcommittee was supportive of 
having street lighting on Agoura Road.  Staff was also directed to provide alternative design 
options that would give the City the best balance of having street lights, while still maintaining 
the rural feel of Agoura Road without lighting up Ladyface Mountain.  The alternative design 
options would also need to provide a seamless transition between the lighting proposed for 
Agoura Village while setting the City apart from neighboring cities.  Staff plans on having at 
least three (3) alternative lighting design options to present to the City Council during the Budget 
Workshop later this month. 
 
The project also required additional geotechnical services.  As part of the Project, Canwood 
Street was included for rehabilitation, from Reyes Adobe Road to just 650-feet east of Forest 
Cove Lane.  During the geophysical survey of the Project area, unknown subsurface features 
were found.  To provide safe access and avoid conflict for soil boring activities, additional 
related geotechnical services were required. 
  



Based on Section 5 of the Agreement, additional work over ten percent (10%) of the contract 
amount must be approved by City Council.  The Agreement amount is $536,020.00.  The 
additional services for design of lighting plans along the entire project area are in the amount of 
$46,740.00 and the additional geotechnical investigation is $9,500.00.  This total additional 
services request is in the amount of $56,240.00, which is just over 10% of the total contract 
amount. Both design and construction of the Agoura Road Widening Project will be funded 
through Measure R. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff respectfully recommends the City Council: 
 

1. Approve the first amendment to the professional services agreement with Kimley-Horn 
and Associates, Inc. 
 

2. Authorize the Mayor to sign the first amendment to agreement on behalf of the City 
Council. 
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